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Grundy County Announces Local Drive-through Testing 
 
MORRIS, IL – The Grundy County Health Department announces upcoming opportunities at which IDPH 
is sponsoring a drive-through COVID-19 test site.    
 
Local health departments have coordinated with the IL Department of Public Health to provide a mobile 
unit locally.  Testing will be offered to anyone – regardless of symptoms or asymptomatic – by way of a 
nasal swab.  Results will be available 4-7 days after specimen collection.  Residents of any county are 
invited to any site, and testing is free.   
 
The mobile testing unit will be available: 

 
Sunday, November 15 

9:00am – 5:00pm 
Minooka High School – Central Campus 

301 S Wabena Ave 
Minooka 

 
 

IDPH plans to dispatch a mobile unit regardless of weather conditions, but the site manager may choose 
to hold off on opening or decide to close early if weather becomes too concerning. 
 
It is important to note that host sites are determined based on ease for public access, and are not 

related to a specific outbreak.  Rather, school or local officials have cooperated to provide ample space 

for anticipated traffic.  
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